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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
January 13, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 7:34 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Jan Godek, Pat Mills and Charlie Parke.  
OLD BUSINESS
Community Forestry Management Plan for 2015-2019

The final Plan was mailed to the New Jersey Forestry Service on December 24, 2014.
Drive-By Street Tree Assessment and Inventory
Steve will send the data he has collected to all committee members to see how to best arrange it in a table format for the Shade Tree Committee portion of the township website.

Bert the Eagle, Flocktown Road and Schooley’s Mountain Road
The December 2014 minutes erroneously stated Steve sent a memo to the Township Committee dated December 9, 2014.  The correct date of the memo is December 10, 2014.  The memo discussed how accident damage may cause rot inside the tree, and that the fiberglass in its interior may actually increase wood decay.  The memo also stated we are unable to determine if decay from rotting roots has migrated into the base of the sculpture.
101 Middle Valley Road, Block 54, Lot 42
We were copied on a letter dated December 22, 2014 to Andrew Coppola from Leon Hall of Anderson & Denzler, regarding the tree replacement guarantee for the reforestation of the area with 5” caliper trees.  The proposed tree guarantee was through the 2015 growing season, which Anderson & Denzler stated is not enough time to properly evaluate the progress of the trees.  They recommend the guarantee be through the entire 2016 growing season in order to provide more time (i.e., two complete growing seasons) to evaluate the trees.
Sharon McCellan – 20 Walnut Drive
Steve has attempted to contact Ms. McCellan and has left his phone number, but he has not heard back from her. 

NEW BUSINESS
2015 Washington Township Committee Liaison
Our liaison for 2015 is Committeeman Kenneth Short.

Samantha Higgins – Long Valley Middle School Change the World Project

Andrew Coppola forwarded us an email dated January 4, 2015 which he received from Samantha Higgins, a sixth grade student at Long Valley Middle School.  As part of a social studies project, Samantha would like to plant trees in Long Valley.  Steve requested a phone number in order to contact Samantha.
NEXT MEETING
The February meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 10, 2015.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jan Godek

Recording Secretary
